
 
    

Dear Parents, carers and friends  

 

Mrs Herron began the week with the children in assembly where 

she shared the story of a ôlittle bit of yeastõ.  This is a story 

Jesus told to explain to his followers that ,  like bread will rise 

with a little bit of yeast ,  so too can we grow into the best 

version of ourselves if we build a little bit of Jesusõ way into our 

lives. During ordinary time we continue to think about growth 

and growing closer to God.  We can do this by focusing on 

developing the small everyday things we do.  These past two 

weeks especially we have focused on manners and politeness, 

the children were tasked with being ôcaughtõ setting the best 

example in this regard.   

 

Itõs been another busy week at school é on Wednesday it was a pleasure to celebrate with Year 

4 during their class mass; the children interacted with Father Riqõs challenging questions with 

great enthusiasm. Year 5/6 took part in a cricket tournament during the week - well done to all 

pupils that represented the school.  We held merit assembly this morning and it was great (I 

suspect because sports day is looming and lots of practise is starting ) to see so many sporty 

certificates being shared.  Year 2 have been fantastic at completing their Secret Agent Training 

(non-statutory SATs) this week; Miss Garton tells me every ôtraining taskõ they have completed 

has been approached with enthusiasm.  Today Year 1 have had a trip out to visit Walton -on-

the-Naze beach - they were super excited (laden with buckets and spades and smelling of sun 

cream) when I waved them off this morning.   I look forward to hearing their tales and seeing 

some photos on Seesaw upon their return.   

 

It was a great pleasure to meet with the new intake parents, alongside Miss East and Miss Hilton 

at a Reception information evening on Thursday.  I thanked the p arents for choosing St 

Teresaõs, welcomed them all into our school family and shared our exciting plans to switch 

classroom spaces in September.  When I spoke to the parents I told them that a priority I have 

in leading this school is to build upon making it parent -friendly.  Being parent -friendly means 

recognising that parents hold the special position of first educators of their children .  To 

achieve ôparent-friendlyõ I hope and aim that we (school and parent) can consider ourselves in 

partnership.  To help this partnership thrive, I would encourage parents to communicate with 

us: ask questions, share the positives, trust us with a worry or concern  - in doing this you 

support the schoolõs success. 

 

On that note I would like to thank all the parents that comple ted the recent Governors survey  - 

as a Governor myself I read all the comments and fed back to the Governing Body sharing the 

information gained  - the results overall were  very positive.  All the feedback gained will be 

very helpful as, alongside the senior leadership team, I begin thinking about our school 

development plan for the academic year ahead.  One point that did come up was 

disappointment that Ofsted are yet to revisit our school, this is of course, out of our hands 

however we do expect them before July 2025 so it certainly will be within this next year.   

 

Finally- today is FOST FEST!  All morning the FOST team has steadily grown in numbers as more 

and more volunteers from our parent/carer body help with the setting up. Iõm sure next week I 

will be able to share more about how the event has gone and the funds raised.  For the time 

being however I will just say a massive THANK YOU to everyone that has given up their time, 

has donated items or that is intending to attend.  Iõm certain itõs going to be a magical and 

memorable afternoon for the children and whole school community.  

  

Coming up next week - transition ômove-upõ afternoons and please note the ôpicnic lunchõ 

opportunity on Thursday.  Iõm told itõs going to be hotting up weather wise so do remember 

that sun cream and named hat!  

 

Have a lovely weekend ð God Bless ð Mrs Maguire 
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2nd Half Summer  Term 2024 ð Friday 21st June 2024 

Transition Arrangements 
Continued é 

 

In September some of our classrooms 
are having a move aroundé 

 
Our new Reception intake classroom is 
moving to what is currently the Year 1 

classroom. This is a big move for us 
which is being made for several 

reasons but mostly because we are 
planning refurbishments to the 

existing classroom space, outdoor area 
and the resources room which 

neighbours the current space.  To 
avoid inevitable disruption  (as this will 

be done in phases throughout the 
year) for the class we have made the 

decision to relocate them.  Miss East is 
super excited to develop a new space . 

 
Year 1õs classroom will be in what is 

currently called the Music/Media 
room, this is the classroom that backs 
onto the prayer garden and currently 
houses wrap-around club.  Again, Miss 

Hilton is very excited to develop a 
new space. 

 
Year 2õs classroom will not change and 

will remain where it currently is.  
 

At Key Stage 2 we are swapping some 
spaces to locate Lower Key Stage 2 

and Upper Key Stage 2 in blocks 
togetheré 

 
Year 3õs classroom will not change and 

will remain where it currently is.  
 

Year 4õs classroom will be moving and 
will be located where the current Year 

5 classroom is.  
 

Year 5õs classroom will be in the 
current Year 4 classroom. 

 
Year 6õs classroom will not change and 

will remain where it currently is.  
 

All children will have an opportunity 
to get a feel for their Septem ber 

classroom spaces when we have two 
ômove-upõ afternoons next week (27th 

and 28th June). 
 

*The new Year 5 (due to the 
availability of their new teachers) will 
have their ômove-upõ experience on 

the 1st and 4th July* 

 

 

Remember to check 
Seesaw and the 

website for useful 
information, letters 

and dates! 

We are occasionally asked to promote activities/clubs etc. from local groups.  
Such activities are not quality assured by the school and parents should be 

aware of the need to reassure themselves of the quality and safety of the 
services on offer, for example by visiting, looking at inspection reports etc. 
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Merit Certificates  
 

Congratulations to the following children who were awarded  
a Merit Certificate in our assembly today:   

 

 
Rec:  Emily, Amelia, Noah, Jacob.  Good manners:  Aurelijus  
  

Y1:  James, Henry, Clem, Grace, Joshua, Augustus, Miss Mason.   
Good manners:  Gabbie, Edward and Felicity  

   

Y2:  Lydia, Harry, Cormac, William.  Good manners:  Marina 
 

Y3:  Blake, Charlotte H, Nylah, Eva .  Good manners:  Kasinma 
 

Y4:  Evangeline, Oscar B, Freddie, Harriet .  Good manners:  Daniela 
    

Y5:   Archie, Isabella, Lenora, Nke nna.  Good manners:  Victoria  
 

Y6:  Spencer, Esme, Lily, Bethany.   Good manners:  Adam 
 
A 

Virtues to Live By  
 

Our current virtue is TRUST 
 

Trust  is having faith. It is relying and believing in someone or something. It is having confidence that the 
right thing will come about without trying to control it or make it happen, just as you trust the sun to rise 
in the morning without having to a single thing. Trusting others is believing that people will do what they 
say without having to get them to do it. Trusting yourself is having faith in your own capacity to learn and 
grow. Trust doesnõt mean to expect life to be easy all the time; sometimes it is hard to trust. Trust is being 
sure, deep down that there is some gift or learning in everything life brings, and that Godõs love is always 
with you. When you trust, you know that you are never alone. If you are trustworthy you can be relied 
upon by others.  You will keep your word and if you have committed to something you will do your best to 
see it through and complete it: you are reliable and determined.  

 

òThe Lord delights in people who are trustworthy. ó 
(Proverbs 12:22) 

Attendance Data:  
 

94% and below   94 ð 97% 97% and above 
 

 Last week % This week % 

Reception  97.33 94.00 

Year 1 96.67 96.33 

Year 2 94.19 97.74 

Year 3 98.13 96.56 

Year 4 93.55 99.03 

Year 5 97.50 99.06  

Year 6 99.09  98.48 
 
 

  

Whole School total:  96.67  97.35  
 

Well done Year 5 for highest attendance this week!   

3PR Parking 
 

Year Group % of pupils that collected a 
token last week:  

% of pupils that collected a 
token this week:  

Rec 64.67 75.33 

1 88 70.67 

2 87.74 87.1  

3 88.75  70 

4 66.88 73.75 

5 73.13 71.88 

6 67.27 75.76 
 

Well done Year 2 for collecting the most tokens and thank you to all the staff and children involved in giving the tokens out. 
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Dates for events ð summer 2024 
 

Wednesday 3rd July at 2.00pm  
Years 1 and 2 Liturgy in Church 

 

Friday 5th July  
Sports Day (weather permitting)  
Starting at 9.30am followed by  

a shared picnic lunch on the field  
 

Mon 8th July at 1.45pm  
School Music Concert 

 

Mon 8th July at 6.00pm  
School Music Concert 

 

Wednesday 10th July at 2.30pm  
Reception Liturgy in Church  

 

Thursday 11th July at 2.00pm  
Year 3 class mass in church 

 

Friday 12th July from 5.00pm  
Year 6 Leaversõ party at school  

(organised by the parents)  
 

Tuesday 16th July afternoon  
Year 6 Play ð Dress Rehearsal 

 

Tuesday 16th July at 5.00pm  
Year 6 Play Performance 

 
Wednesday 17th July at 7.00pm  

Year 6 Play Performance 
 

Thursday 18th July  
Year 6 ôFun Dayõ ð details to follow  

3.30pm ð Staff v Year 6 Rounders and BBQ 
 

Friday 19th July  
10.00am Whole School End of Term and Year 6 Leavers' Mass 

11.00am Y6 Shirt Signing 
2.00pm Y6 Leaversõ assembly (Year 6 parents invited) 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Term Dates  2024 ð 2025 
 

Return to school on:  
Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

Mon 2nd September is a non-pupil day  
 

October Half Term 2024:  
Break up: Fri 25th October 

Return on:  Mon 4th November 
 

Christmas Holidays 2024 -25 
Break up: Thurs 19th December 

Return on:  Mon 6th January 
Fri 20th  December is a non-pupil day  

 

February Half Term 2025:  
Break up: Fri 14th February 

Return on:  Mon 24th February 
 

Easter Holidays 2025:  
Break up: Fri 4 th April  

Return on:  Tues 22nd April  
 

Friday 2nd May is a non-pupil day  
Monday 5th  May is a Bank Holiday 

 

May Half Term 2025:  
Break up: Fri 23rd May 

Return on:  Mon 2nd June 
 

Summer Holidays 2025:  
Break up:  Fri 18 th July 

Mon 21st and Tues 22nd July are non-pupil days 
 
 
 
 
 

School Crossing Patrol  
 

We have been asked to share the following information with you from the School Crossing Patrol Team  
 
We write to advise your School Crossing Patrol will be unavailable for two weeks from 
17th  ð 28th  June 2024 and returns on Monday 1st July 2024. 
 
Unfortunately, we do not currently have any cover available, and therefore the site will 
be vacant.  
 
Please advise the parents/carers to take extra care when crossing in the Patrolõs 
absence, and to make any necessary alternative arrangements for unaccompanied 
children.  
 

Kind regards 
School Crossing Patrol Service 
Essex County Council 

Farming Partnership  
 

It is with great excitement that we can announce St Teresa's has been paired 
with a farmer from York. Next academic year, Year 3 will be working clo sely 
with farmer John exploring the diversity of the local landscape where he 
farms rare breed sheep. This is a great opportunity for the school to make 
wider links within our country and develop a deeper understanding of 
sustainable farming and living. We  look forward to exploring this partnership 
and keeping you updated with the events as they occur.   

 



 

  


